
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
    
  

 
 

 

 

From: Candace Cullen 
To: Economic and Community Development 
Subject: [External Sender] My comments for 2025.EC22.7 on July 9, 2025 Economic and Community Development Committee 
Date: July 4, 2025 2:18:56 PM 
Attachments: image001.png 

To the City Clerk: 

Please add my comments to the agenda for the July 9, 2025, Economic and Community Development Committee meeting on item 
2025.EC22.7, Business License and Permit Applications Action Plan: Chapter 545, Licensing (2025 to 2029) 

I understand that my comments and the personal information in this email will form part of the public record and that my name will be 
listed as a correspondent on agendas and minutes of City Council or its committees. Also, I understand that agendas and minutes are 
posted online, and my name may be indexed by search engines like Google. 

Comments: 

Good day, 

My name is Candace Cullen I’m the Supervisor of Contract Services with the Toronto Police Service Parking Enforcement Unit.  I over 
see the Municipal Law Enforcement Program, which are employed by licensed Private Parking Enforcement Agencies.  We have 
approximately 2000 certified MLEO’s, and 139 Agencies, with approximately 15,000 plus approved properties within the City of 
Toronto.  The program parking tags revenue for the city in 2023 was approximately $22 million. 

Item #6 of 2025.EC22.7 will have a hugh impact on the program, and properties, as we were not included in consultation, I am 
requesting further review of the items listed in #6 with stake holders, so that we all may have a better understanding of what 
these changes mean for both sides. 

Kind Regards, 

Candace Cullen #65508
 Supervisor Contract Services
 Toronto Police Service, Parking Enforcement Unit
 330 Progress Ave, 2nd Floor | Toronto, Ontario M1P 2Z4
 Direct Line: (416) 808-6608 | Email: candace.cullen@tps.ca 

************************* 
This e-mail (including any attachments) may contain PRIVILEGED and CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION only for use of the 
Addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail or the employee or agent responsible for delivering it to the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e- mail 
in error, please immediately notify me by telephone or e-mail to arrange for the return or destruction of this document. Thank you. 
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